
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Dates For Your Diary: 

Tuesday 20th January 7pm 
сǘƘ CƻǊƳ άbƻǘ DƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ¦ƴƛέ 
Presentation 
Wednesday 21st January 6:30pm 
Year 8 Options Evening  

Vision statement:   

Ψ/ǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ŀƴ ƛǊǊŜǎƛǎǘƛōƭŜ ŎƭƛƳŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘΩ 
 

 We challenge, support and encourage every student to 
achieve their potential. 

 We believe effort and dedication lead to success and we 
raise aspirations.  

 We personalise our provision to meet the needs of 
individuals. 

 We enable our students to flourish as confident learners 
and leaders of our community. 

 We create a culture where all stakeholders feel valued, 
supported and proud. 

 

2014/15                    

Term 2 Issue 7 

Ter 

Congratulations 
Students were asked to investigate an aspect of human behaviour using any 

methodology.  They individually read around their subject, designed a study, collected 
and analysed their data. Each student then produced a journal report written in APA style 
and an academic poster. There were some very interesting and novel projects, but these 
three students stood out. Well done!   
First Place: Jemma Bottomley (Year 13) 
Second Place: Sophie Shepherd (Year 13)  
Third Place: Abena Biney (Year 12)  

Miss Bloomfield 
 

Wingfield Car Park 
We have been experiencing some difficulties with congestion in Wingfield car park at the 
end of the school day. We are discussing a longer term solution but in the meantime 
please avoid parking on the double yellow lines in front of the school gate. 
Many Thanks for your co-operation. 
 

Notification of Absence 
Should your child be unwell please either phone Miss Sawyer on 01225 711160 

or email absence@jogschool.org   
 

mailto:absence@jogschool.org


YEAR 11 Prefects 
We are looking to appoint Year 11 prefects to undertake various roles and  
responsibilities around the school, both during the school day and at  
extra-curricular events. This is a perfect role for students in Year 11 who  
want to take on extra responsibility, extend their experience and provide  
themselves with opportunities which will support their applications to  
college and university and to work in the future.  
We would like students this year to demonstrate their commitment to the role of School 
Prefect, by applying in writing for the position. 
We are also looking to appoint a House Captain from the prefects and so please indicate n 
your letter if you would like to be considered for this role. It is envisaged that House Captains 
will work alongside their House Leaders and Senior students in assisting in activities such as 
inter- House events etc. 

 

Responsibilities: 
 
Below is an outline of the key responsibilities the position requires. 

 To work alongside Senior students and Student Leaders on whole school and inter 
house activities as  well as leading in these events 

 To be present at school events eg Open Evening and parents' evenings 
 To assist in assemblies 
 To assist in monitoring school during break and lunchtimes 
 To attend School Council meetings 
 To be student voice representatives, including being involved in the Teaching and 
Learning group 

 ¢ƻ ŀƛŘ ƴŜǿ ŀŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎΩ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ IƻǳǎŜ 
 To assist with the development of a system to increase student voice each term 

 
Applications for the role of School Prefect will be made in writing to Mrs Pyper. 
 
Your letter should include: 
 

 Why you want to become a Prefect 
 The personal qualities you possess which will enable you to fulfil the role 
 How you demonstrate these skills and qualities already, both in and out of school 
 What you think you can offer to the House and School as a Prefect 
 

Letters must be received by Mrs Pyper by 3.00 pm on Friday 23rd January. Interviews will 
follow. 
 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Family Day to Cardiff 
Saturday 21st March - Depart John of Gaunt at 8 am and leave  
Cardiff at 5pm. A lovely day out for the family. Enjoy the sights or  
enjoy some shopping!  
Please contact Mrs Pyper if interested - £10 per person return. 
 

 

Library and Learning Resources Centre 

A little peek at some of the new books on the library shelves this term … 
 

Scholastic Book Club – THE JANUARY SALE! 
The January Sale leaflet is now available ï lots of bargain books, many for £1.99 

and £2.99!   

Please return your order forms and monies to me by Friday, 30th January. 

A Carter - Librarian & Learning Resources Manager                                                                               

 

Parentmail 
Several of our families are still not signed up for this service; it allows instant 
communication from the school to parents and avoids "the lost letter in bag" 
scenario!  
In order to ensure you get vital messages from us please let us know the name of your 
child and your email address. 
 

A moving story from a Holocaust Survivor 
As part of the Holocaust memorial and commemorating 70 years  

since the start of it, our school had the privilege of working with  

one of the youngest Holocaust survivors in the world. Eva Clarke  

was born in Mauthausen death camp in Austria. Her mother,  

Anka, had survived three years in Terezin concentration camp before  

being moved to Auschwitz. She hid her pregnancy from the Nazi's and gave birth to 

Eva as she arrived at Mauthausen, just one day after the gas chambers had been  

Year nine and some sixth form students listened to her story and had the chance to 

ask some dismantled. Eva's fascinating talk tells Anka and her families story 

throughout the Holocaust.questions. A very emotional and thought provoking 

experience. Thank you to everyone involved.  



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Exam dates January 2015 to July 2015 

Wingfield & Mackereth 

Monday 12th ς Friday 16th January    Year 12 & 13 Mock Exam Week 1  

Monday 26th January      Year 11 Eng Lang Mock   

Friday 30th January     Year 8 English Internal Exam  

Monday 02nd March End of KS3 Maths Paper 1 - Year 9 (all in Wingfield over 

two sessions)  

Tuesday 03rd March End of KS3 Maths Paper 2 - Year 9 (all in Wingfield over 

two sessions)  

Monday 09th ς Friday 13th March   Year 11 Mock Exam Week   

Monday 16th ς Friday 20th March    Year 12 & 13 Mock Exam Week 2  

Monday 11th May - Friday 26th June    Summer Exam window  

Monday 22nd June - Morning (Period 1 & 2)        Year 7 English Internal (SPAG) Exam  

Monday 22nd June - Mid Morning (Period 3 & 4) Year 8 Science Internal Exam  

Monday 22nd June - Afternoon (Period 5)  Year 9 Science Internal Exam  

Tuesday 23rd June - Morning (Period 1 & 2)  Year 7 Maths Paper 1 Internal Exam  

Tuesday 23rd June -Mid Morning (Period 3 & 4) Year 8 Maths Paper 1 Internal Exam  

Tuesday 23rd June - Afternoon (Period 5)  Year 9 Maths Internal Exam  

Wednesday 24th June - Morning (Period 1 & 2) Year 7 Maths Paper 2 Internal Exam  

Wednesday 24th June -Mid Morning (Period 3 & 4) Year 8 Maths Paper 2 Internal Exam  

Thursday 25th June - Morning (Period 1 & 2)  Year 9 English Internal (SPAG) Exam  

Thursday 25th June - Morning (Period 3 & 4)  Year 8 English Internal (SPAG) Exam  

Monday 29th June ςTuesday 07th July    Year 10 Mock Exam Week  

Thursday 13th August     GCE A2/AS Summer RESULTS  

Thursday 20th August     GCSE Summer RESULTS  
  

Exam Invigilators Required 
We are currently looking to recruit a number of reliable and responsible  

invigilators to supervise exams. These are ad-hoc positions without fixed  

working days, hours worked would be on a demand basis. You will be  

expected to be flexible in the days and times that you are available to  

work. The roles carry a high level of responsibility without the need  

for formal training or experience, the main aspect of this role is to ensure  

that strict exam conditions are adhered to. Your duties would include preparing the rooms,  

distribution of scripts and supervision of students during examinations.  

You must have an approachable personality, the ability to be flexible and work as part of a 

team. If you are looking for an ad-hoc role and feel that you meet the criteria required then we 

are keen to hear from you. 
Contact Details:  Mrs Cottle ς Examinations Officer Email: exams@jogschool.org Salary: £6.67 per hour 
 

mailto:exams@jogschool.org


 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

THE JOHN OF GAUNT SCHOOL CATERING SERVICES  

LUNCH MENU WEEK 4  ð week beginning 26 th  January  

MONDAY  TUESDAY WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY FRIDAY  

Quorn Lasagne 

 

Sweet & sour Pork  

With prawn 

crackers  

Roast Chicken  

With Stuffing  

Homemade Meatballs 

in Tomato Sauce 

Battered fish  

& Tartare sauce  

Vegetable au Gratin  Vegetable Provencal  Cauliflower & Broccoli 

cheese Bake 

Quorn  & Vegetable 

Pie 

 

Veggie Burgers  

Wholemeal Garlic 

Bread 

 

Fresh Vegetables  

Or  

Mixed Salad  

Rice 

Stir fry  

Vegetables  

Or  

Mixed salad  

 

Roast Potatoes  

Vegetable of the Day  

Or  

Mixed Salad  

Homemade Potato 

Wedges 

Vegetable of the Day  

Or  

Mixed Salad  

 

Chips 

Vegetable of the 

Day 

Or Mixed Salad  

Homemade Cake or 

Cookie 

Fresh Fruit  

 

Homemade cake or 

cookies 

Fresh Fruit  

Eton Mess Or  

A Piece of Fresh 

Fruit  

 

Fruit Jelly  

A Piece of Fresh 

Fruit  

Homemade Cake  

A Piece of Fresh 

fruit  

 

 
 
  

 

THE JOHN OF GAUNT SCHOOL CATERING SERVICES  

LUNCH MENU WEEK 3 ð week beginning 19 th  January  

MONDAY  TUESDAY WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY FRIDAY  

Cheese & Potato 

Pie 

Italian Beef 

Bolognaise 

Roast Pork 

with warm apple 

sauce 

Chicken curry  

With Basmati Rice 

& Poppadum 

Battered fillet of fish  

& Tartare Sauce  

Vegetable & sweet 

potato Bake  

Mushroom Risotto  Spinach & Mushroom 

Lasagne 

Vegetable & Lentil 

curry  

Vegetable Crumble  

Fresh Vegetables  

Or  Salad 

Whole wheat 

Spaghetti  

Vegetable of the 

Day Or  

Mixed Salad  

 

Roast Potatoes  

Vegetables of the 

Day Or  

Mixed Salad  

 

Savoury rice  

Vegetable of the 

Day Or  

Mixed Salad  

 

Chips 

Vegetable of the Day  

Or  Mixed Salad  

 

Homemade cake/ 

Biscuit Or  A Piece 

of Fresh Fruit  

 

Feathered sponge 

& Custard  Or A 

piece of Fresh 

Fruit  

Yogurt  Or  

A Piece of Fresh 

Fruit  

 

Fudgy Chocolate 

Pudding Or A Piece 

of Fresh Fruit  

Welsh Biscuits  

& 

Fruit Salad  

 

 



Library Clubs (All Year Groups welcome) 

Monday ς Thursday 3:00-4:00pm & Friday 3:00-3:30pm  

After-school Homework Club  

A quiet place to study, conduct research or just browse for information. There are  

many, many books to support you with your subject/topic research as well as  

networked computers.  Mrs. Carter is available during Homework Club for information and advice.  

Every Lunchtime 1:05-1:35pm 
Puzzle Club 

These educational puzzles support the development and co-ordination of a wealth  

of skills, such as lateral thinking, numeracy and literacy, spatial awareness, visual  

perception, fine motor skills, problem solving and much more.  The club also helps new  

students to integrate with others during their free time. 

Every Lunchtime 1:05-1:35pm  
Manga Drawing Club 

Improve ȅƻǳǊ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ aŀƴƎŀ ΨǎǘŀǊǘŜǊΩ ōƻƻƪǎΦ {ǘǊŜǘŎƘ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ  

to the artwork of Manga graphic novels such as Bleach, Naruto, Fruits Basket,  

One Piece, Vampire Knight and many, many more. 

Every Lunchtime 1:05-1:35pm  
The Origami Society 

Are you creative? Do you have a vivid imagination? Put your skills to the test and join us.   

Paper and scissors are provided.  All creations will be displayed around the Library each term.   

HAPPY FOLDING! 

Monday ς Thursday 3:00-4:00pm  

¢ƘŜ Ψ!ƭƭ {ǘŀǊǎΩ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ DǊƻǳǇ 

Come along and have first pick of the new books and meet new people. We  

have lively discussions, book reviews and debates.  Students also take part  

in a variety of reading challenges and activities. Carnegie/Greenaway Shadowing runs from April to June 

each year when we read and discuss the shortlisted books over a Literary Tea. (See www.ckg.org.uk). 

²Ŝ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ōƻƻƪǎ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Ψ/ŀǊƴŜƎƛŜ tŀǊǘȅΩΦ 

Wednesday 3:00-3:45pm 

The Otaku Club 

 If you are a Manga fan, whether it is the art form or the Manga Graphic Novels, then this is the club for 

you. We meet to discuss all things Manga or you can just sit and read from the large collection  

of novels or sketch your favourite Manga character. We usually enjoy Japanese sweets and  

biscuits (and the odd Sushi) at the end of every half term. Members are currently writing  

their very own graphic noǾŜƭ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƛǘ ΨǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘΩ ŀƴŘ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ  

in the Library next term.  

http://www.ckg.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Year 11 Students preparing for interviews 
David Baker, a local employer and business man, has been working with  
year eleven students in PSHE lessons. He spoke to year eleven about  
interviews and the preparations they should be making when they have  
been offered an interview for college/sixthform/employment.  
David was very impressed with all of year eleven. He has been working with local schools 
over the past twelve years and stated that this is the best school he has ever visited!  
Mr Maw and Mr Perraton  
 

ParentPay 
Please may we remind all parents that where possible, any trip payments/resource 
purchases should be made via our online payment system – ParentPay. The link for this 
system can be found on the main school website. If you have any difficulties in making 
payments via this system then please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Booth in the Finance 
office on 01225 711165 or email fbooth@jogschool.org If you are unable to pay online 
and wish to pay via cash/cheque then please make sure that the correct cash payment is 
enclosed in a sealed envelope with any permission slip necessary and labelled 
accordingly. All cheques must be made payable to ‘The John of Gaunt School’. 

Not the best place to do your homework. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǎƻƭǳǘƛƻƴΧΧ 

The English Department Homework Club 

²Ŝ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻƳŜǘƛƳŜǎ ǘƘŜǊŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǎǇŀŎŜΣ ǉǳƛŜǘ ƻǊ technology at home, 

so why not do your English homework here? 

Join Ms P-C from 3-4pm in L4. 

Tuesday KS3                                      Thursday KS4 

Take advantage of assistance, resources and a quiet space. 

Contact your English Teacher NOW!!! (NO EXCUSES) 

mailto:fbooth@jogschool.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lunch Times 1:05-1:35pm   After School 3.15pm-4.15pm 

Monday      Monday 

Clarinet Ensemble - NMO in G1   GCSE and A Level Computer Access ς in G5 

Vocal Group ς LJO in G9    School Show Rehearsals ς NMO, GBR, LRO, LJO 

Open House ς music practise rooms   Open House ς music practise rooms 

Tuesday      Tuesday 

Samba Group ς LJO in G9    GCSE/A Level Music Coursework Sessions ς LJO & NMO 

String Orchestra ς NMO in G5    GCSE Drama Coursework Sessions ς GBR/LRO 

Year 7 Drama Club ς LRO in Drama Studio  School Show Rehearsals ς NMO, GBR, LRO, LJO 

Open House ς music practise rooms   Open House ς music practise rooms 

Wednesday      Wednesday 

Flute Group ς NMO in G5    Wind Band - LJO in G1                               

Guitar Group ς in G9     School Show Rehearsals ς  NMO, GBR, LRO, LJO 

Open House ς music practise rooms   Open House ς music practise rooms 

Thursday      Thursday 

Hand Chimes ς NMO in G5    Choral Group ς LJO in G9     

Open House ς music practise rooms       School Show Rehearsals ς NMO, GBR, LRO, LJO 

                               Open House ς music practise rooms 

Friday       Friday 

GCSE and A Level Computer Access ς in G5  No Clubs  

School Show Rehearsals  

Folk Group ς LJO in G9 

Open House ς music practise rooms 

Please note that rehearsal schedules for the school show will be handed out in more detail to the cast and crew 

 
 

 

  



 

  

Extra Curricular Time Table Term 3 & 4 

After School 3.15pm ς 4.15pm 

Day   Activity  Who For?  Who With? 

Monday  Badminton  All Years (SH)  Coach 

Tuesday  Football (Field) Year 10 & 11  JDU/IWA  

   Netball  Year 8 & 9  SLO/MGA  

   Boys Basketball (SH) KS3   SOT 

Wednesday  Hockey (Astro) Mixed, All years HML 

   Boys Basketball (SH) KS4   SCA  

   Fitness (Gym) All Years  JMO  

                                         Touch Rugby  All Years  VMA   

   Girls Football (Astro) All Years  JDU 

Thursday  DofE   In the CLC  DGA 

   Trampolining (SH) All Years  SOT 

   Netball  Year 7   SLO/MGA   

   Table Tennis  Mixed, All Years Coach  

   Football  Years 7, 8 & 9 IWA/BRH/JMO/JMU 

Friday   Basketball  All Years  Sixth Formers 

Also Wednesday Lunchtimes Walking Football with MLI 

Hockey Club 
Hockey Club (Wednesday after school 3-4pm) this term has been extremely well subscribed with students 

from every house and every year group attending regularly. The focus, match wise, has been on KS3 but the 

KS4 students have maintained their positive approach AND been very supportive, working  

with the younger members of the club with their skills and movement off the ball.             

Their hard work and encouragement have paid off with the Year 7 team coming 3rd in  

their tournament held at Kingdown School  on November 6th and the Years 8/9 team  

coming joint 1st in their tournament held at home on November 23rd.  

Hockey Club will continue next term with the match focus on KS4. I hope to see more of you from ALL years 

developing your skills and love of the game. 



Uniform – A reminder: 

As a school we know that there occasions when uniform can be lost or damaged at the last minute.  

On these occasiƻƴǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ǿǊƛǘŜ ŀ ƴƻǘŜ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƭŀƴƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀǎƪ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǘƻ  

the Head of House office (G109) where they can be issued with a uniform slip allowing up to 5  

working days for uniform to be corrected.  

There are still a few issues with hair style which have been cut extremely short with a razor. The guidelines for 

school are that hair should be no shorter than a number 3 cut.  We also subscribe the same health and safety 

rules as all other Wiltshire Schools which allow no piercings other than one pair of stud earrings, one earing per 

ear.  All other piercings must be removed. 

As always, if you have problems in purchasing uniform please contact the member of the Pastoral Team for your 

ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ IƻǳǎŜ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ  

Welfare Concerns 
If you have any concerns about your child, from the very small to more significant ones, The John of Gaunt School has 

someone in place to help and ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΦ CƻǊ Ƴƻǎǘ ƳƛƴƻǊ ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƛǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 

tutor. They see your child every day and can deal will issues that arise from time to time such as minor friendship issues or 

worries about school work or homeworƪΦ ¢ƘŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘǳǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ ƘƻǳǎŜ ƭŜŀŘŜǊ ƛǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇƭŀƴƴŜǊΦ 

For more serious welfare concerns we have a very experienced pastoral team including a Student Liaison Officer and a 

Pastoral Support Manager linked to each House. Helen Kerr is the Assistant head Teacher who has overall responsibility for 

Welfare and child protection and she heads up these teams and works with the House leaders and their teams to ensure 

that all students are supported and cared for during their time at The John of Gaunt School.  All of these people are available 

to be contacted via the telephone or via email ς see below. Please do not hesitate to let us know if there is anything you are 

concerned about.  

Helen Kerr:  Assistant Head Teacher  Tel: 01225 762637 Ext 203   Email: hkerr@jogschool.org  

Mel Baker:  Student Liaison Officer  Tel: 01225 762637 Ext 209   Email: mbaker@jogschool.org 

Franklin House: Sarah Hill   Tel: 01225 72637 Ext 255   Email: sjhill@jogschool.org 

Greenfield House: Katie Galbraith  Tel: 01225 762637 Ext 254    Email: kgalbraith@jogschool.org 

Hawking House: Sarah Stewart   Tel: 01225 762637 Ext 258   Email: sstewart@jogschool.org 

Newton House: Claire Caulfield-Smith   Tel: 01225 762637 Ext 256  Email: ccaulfield-smith@jogschool.org 

DTP and Meningitis C Vaccination Programme 
The National Immunisation Programme for Diphtheria, Tetanus, Polio (DTP) and Meningitis C will take place in 

school on Tuesday 22 April 2015 for all Year 10 students and Tuesday 5 May 2015 for all Year 9 students. Starting 

this year the Immunisation Programme is being rolled out to all students in Year 9 in addition to those in Year 10 

and in future years students will only receive the booster immunisation and Meningitis C in Year 9.  Forms will be 

with tutors shortly.  When you receive the forms please complete and return both consent forms ς even if you 

ǿƛǎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŘƻŎǘƻǊΩǎ ǎǳǊƎŜǊȅ ǘƻ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƛƴƧŜŎǘƛƻƴǎΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳǎ ƛƴǘŀŎǘ ς do not break off along 

the perforated lines as this is for the Health Authority to do.  Return completed forms eƛǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘǳǘƻǊ 

or direct to Mrs Campbell.   

mailto:hkerr@johnofgaunt.wilts.sch.uk
mailto:mbaker@jogschool.org
mailto:sjhill@jogschool.org
mailto:kgalbraith@
mailto:sstewart@
mailto:ccaulfield-smith


 


